
Page 1 of 2 

 
TRANSPORTATION AND TRAFFIC ADVISORY BOARD 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

April 14, 2022 

 
Members Present: 
Arthur Brinkkoeter   Michael Yoder    Mike Dietert 
Gary Kirkham    Daniel Santoni  
     
 
Members Absent: 
Ron Munyan    Cutter Gonzales 
 
Staff Present: 
Carly Farmer     Garry Ford     
 
Citizens Present: 
Pam Timmermann   

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER – called to order at 6:03 pm  

 

2. ROLL CALL-All present 
 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

• March 10, 2022 minutes 

Mr. Dietert made a motion to accept minutes as written. Mr. Yoder seconded the motion. 

All in favor. Motion passed. 
 

4. CITIZENS COMMUNICATIONS 

Pam Timmermann asked staff and board why she does not see any construction going on at 

Barbarosa Rd. near FM 1101. She said that she heard City made plans on widening that road 

but not seeing anything happening. She said some of her neighbors have been approached 

on buying their homes and some already sold. Garry then explained that this will be done in 

stages. Possible in the late summer, FM 1101 to Alves Lane will be the first stage. Then later 

in 2023 or so Alves to Sanger Halle Rd will the second and so on. 

 

5. PRESENTATION 

A) Presentation and discussion on the results of the Common Street Traffic and Safety 

Analysis.:  Carly and Garry explained the presentation on Common St. Traffic and Safety 

Analysis from 337 to Greune Rd. Garry said that DKS recommended a split phasing at the 

337 intersection on Common St. Several other plans are going to be done so to move the 

traffic on Common Street to make it safe and flow traffic better. 

 

6. CONSENT ITEMS 

A) Update on items previously considered by the Transportation and Traffic Advisory 

Board. 

Gary Kirkham, Member:  Gary Kirkham went over the consent item. 
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7. INDIVIDUAL ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION 

A) Discuss and consider a recommendation to City Council to restrict parking on Divine Way 

at the intersection with S. Walnut Ave.  

Carly Farmer, Graduate Engineer 

 

Carly explained this item and that citizens have been complaining that parking problems at 

Divine Way Intersection with Walnut St. She said staff studied this area and felt to 

recommend a no parking zone on both sides of Divine Way from the intersection with S. 

Walnut Ave., approximately 75 feet in Northeast direction. Mr. Yoder made a motion to go 

with the staff recommendations, Mr. Santoni seconded the motion all in favor.  Passed. 

 

Gary Kirkham explained that he really enjoyed being on the Bond Advisory Committee.  He said it 

was a real eye opener and saw all the concerns of the needed projects that’s need to be on the 2023 

Bond.  Mike Dietert asked about the repairs that are needed on San Antonio Street from Walnut to 

Adademy St.  Garry Ford explained these problems with this (street) and Klein Rd, and (they) will be 

addressed soon. 

 

   

8. ADJOURNMENT 
Meeting was adjourned @ 6:39 pm. Daniel Santoni made the motion and Arthur Brinkkoeter 2nd.  
Passed 


